CLIFTON HOUSE MEDICAL CENTRE

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP
Minutes of the Meeting held on 13th October 2017.  10.00 – 12.00 hours

Present:  DS - Practice Manager – Chair, TD, HB, JE, KJ, VD, EC.
1.
Introduction/New Members/Apologies.
DS welcomed everyone to the meeting and gave apologies for EH. 

2.
Minutes of the previous meeting
DS summarised actions taken since the last meeting held on 07.07.17. 

(a)
Shared Care Drugs (red drugs) will, in future, be shown under Repeat Prescriptions, but with a note saying that these drugs are not to be prescribed by the Surgery.  HB thanked the Practice and expressed relief that this system was being adopted.

(b)
There are no immediate plans to decorate the surgeries.

(c)
Dr Rajkumar continues to be an asset to the practice.
(d)
Nurses are continuing their training to become nurse prescribers.

3.
Well Persons Check
(a)
Discussion took place about Well Person Checks and DS was asked if these took place.  They have done in the past but the decision was taken a while ago to stop them as most patients were reviewed when they attended for other regular check-ups - diabetes, asthma, etc.  The Pharmacies give health checks and free flu jabs for those who qualify.
(b)
TD mentioned that he had missed a blood test recently because he had forgotten that he should have fasted beforehand and asked if it was possible for the Surgery to let patients know whether their blood tests were ‘fasting’ or ‘non–fasting’.  DS Informed that if aware the receptionist inform the patients when booking but may be something to add to the Mjog system. 
4.
Update HHFC
The Hull Health Forward Confederation HHFC is now well established with ten practices working together.  Two more are currently interested in joining the group.  The following are already part of the group:

Clifton House Medical Centre, Beverley Road

Princes Medical Centre, Princes Avenue

Newland Health Centre, Cottingham Road

Avenues Medical Centre, Chanterlands Avenue

Hastings Medical Centre, Spring Bank




Sydenham House Group, Hessle Road

Wolseley Medical Centre, Londsborough Street

Wilberforce Surgery, Story Street, 

Holderness Health Open Door, Holderness Road.

The Oaks, Gipsyville.

HB passed an information sheet to DS which she had obtained from the website.  This information will be updated with a link to the surgery website added.
The HHFC is working together for social prescribing, text messaging, antibiotic prescribing and obtaining funding for specific projects.
TD commented that he was happy with the way the practice has chosen to move forward but would like to keep as much individuality as possible as he feels this keeps patients feeling that they are an integral part of the practice.

5.
Patient List


DS confirmed that the patient list had been reopened as from 1st October 2017.

6.
Update to Practice

(a)
Social Prescribing:  This service is now up and running in conjunction with the Citizens Advice Bureau (CAB) and is now called Connect Well Social Prescribing.  The service identifies pathways for patients who currently see the GP for non-medical problems – welfare benefits, exercise classes, information on clubs in the area like Arthritis Care.  Jade, the Wellbeing Officer from Connect Well attends the surgery each Friday afternoon.  The service is advertised on the website, Facebook and on the notice boards in the surgery, including a contact telephone number.   


(b)
Mjog (SMS text messaging with response): There had been a one month trial period and the new system is proceeding on a month-to-month basis.  It includes individual and bulk messages e.g. flu invites.  Appointment times are difficult to include.  DNA information is still being investigated.  Apart from the blood test reminder (see 3(b) above), DS asked if there was any feedback re the Mjog service.  JE commented how pleased she was with this service as she had received a recent text message giving her all the information she needed.  The PPG also felt the texts had been improved as the wording of them was much more ‘friendly’.
7.
Knit and Natter/Breast Screening Awareness Week
(a)
Knit and Natter:  DS expressed disappointment that EH was unable to attend as she had worked very hard to establish the Knit and Natter Group.  One patient is attending regularly and DS feels sure this group will grow once patients realise it exists.  Staff are being encouraged to let patients know that the Knit and Natter group meets every other Wednesday from 1.00pm – 3.30pm, the next meeting will be on 18th October 2017.  


EH has been demonstrating how to make Twiddle Dementia Muffs which people with dementia can use to keep warm.  They can also be ‘twiddled’ with as there are lots of different shapes and textures added to the knitted base.  DS showed her twiddle muff to the group and everyone was very impressed with her skills.  It is planned to pass them onto patients in exchange for a donation.

(b)
Breast Screening Awareness Week:  There will be cake and tombola stalls in the waiting room on Friday 20th October 2017 for Breast Screening Awareness Week when the PPG and the Knit and Natter group will be promoted.
8.
Any Other Business
(a)
JE mentioned that the music in the waiting room could be very much approved.  DS agreed but said that it was difficult to find the right balance to suit all patients and reception staff.  JE preferred the information that used to be on the tv screens but this was a pilot and is no longer available.

(b)
TD asked if the surgery wi-fi was advertised as he preferred to listen to his own music.  The free wi-fi service has been available for a long time and is advertised on the website, Facebook and on the notice boards in the surgery. 

9.
Date of next Meeting:  Friday 26th January 2018, commencing 10.00am.


DS thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting at 11.40am.
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